## **Town Crier appointed to Saltash**

Saltash Town Council are pleased to confirm that a Town Crier has been appointed for the town.

Councillor Jon Foster has been appointed to the role after successfully carrying out the proclamation at the D-Day 80 commemoration events.

Cllr Foster will revive the civic tradition at town events such as Saltash Regatta, May Fair, Christmas Festival etc.

Cllr Foster said "I am delighted to be the Saltash Town Crier and look forward to delivering cries in the coming months. Saltash is a fantastic town and it's great to be involved in reviving this tradition and promoting our rich heritage."

If you have a community or charity event that you would like the Town Crier to proclaim please contact the Guildhall on <a href="mailto:enquiries@saltash.gov.uk">enquiries@saltash.gov.uk</a> or 01752 844846.

Picture – L-R Deputy Mayor's Consort Matthew Bullock, Deputy Mayor Cllr Rachel Bullock, Saltash Town Crier Cllr Jon Foster, Mayor Cllr Julia Peggs at the D-Day 80 Commemorations.

